
 
 

 

QUORUM COURT MEETING JULY 17, 2023 

The Cross County Quorum Court held a regular meeting Monday, July 17, 2023, in the lobby of 
the Cross County Courthouse at 6:00 p.m. Judge Lynn Blake called the meeting to order. Prayer 
was said by Justice Kevin Jumper, and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The roll was 
called, and all Justices were present except Justice Glenda Vance.  Justice Carl Loewer made a 
motion to approve the minutes from the June 2023 regular meeting with Justice Gloria Aldridge 
seconding the motion. A voice vote was taken, and all Justices present were in favor. 

Budget Reports: Justice Scott May reported that the budget committee will be scheduling a 
meeting soon to start working on the budget. 

Personnel Report: Justice Glenda Vance was absent and no one else on the committee had 
anything to report. 

Building Report: Justice Carl Loewer reported there are leaks in several buildings that he is 
aware of and working on. 

Road/Bridges Report: Justice Jerry Rushing reported that the road department is doing regular 
grading and they are working on finishing CR 7011 since FEMA is paying 75% of that repair due 
to the tornado damage. 

Sheriff Report: Sheriff David West gave the sheriff report. 

A motion was made by Justice Jerry Rushing with Justice Carl Loewer seconding it.  A voice 
vote was taken and all Justices present were in favor. 

An Ordinance to be entitled: AN EMERGENY ORDINANCE ADOPTING CERTAIN RULES 
AND REGULATIONS CONCERNING EXTERNAL NOISE ATTENUATION OF DATA 
CENTERS AND TO PREVENT NOISE DISTURBANCE IN CROSS COUNTY AND WITHIN ITS 
UNINCORPORATED LIMITS; TO DECALRE AN EMERGENGY; AND FOR OTHER 
PURPOSES; The ordinance was sponsored by Justice Carl Loewer.  The ordinance was read 
by County Attorney Vince Guest. Justice Carl Loewer made a motion to accept the ordinance 
with Justice Jerry Rushing seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken, and all Justices 
voted in favor. Ordinance 2023-18 has been duly adopted and recorded in the Quorum Court 
book of Records. 

Public comments were made and Sheriff David West asked the Quorum Court for their advice 
on purchasing Deputy vehicles. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Justice Jerry Rushing and seconded by Justice Carl Loewer. 
A voice vote was taken, and all Justices present voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Beth Sanders 

Cross County Clerk 


